
 

  

 

D R U G   A L E R T 
CLASS 3 MEDICINES RECALL 

Action Within 5 Days 
Pharmacy, Wholesaler and Retailer Level Recall 

 
Date: 30 July 2018 EL (18) A/13 Our Ref:  MDR 072-05/17 
_________________________________________________________________________________
__ 
Dear Healthcare Professional, 

FDC International Ltd 

Sodium Cromoglicate 2% w/v 13.5ml Eye Drops                          PL 15872/0010 

Murine Hayfever Relief 2% w/v 10ml Eye Drops (GSL)                             PL 15872/0008 

Product Batch Number Expiry Date First Distributed 

Sodium Cromoglicate 2% w/v Eye Drops 
13.5ml 

086I069 Aug 2019 03 Mar 2017 

Murine Hayfever Relief 2% w/v Eye Drops 
10ml 

086L075 Nov 2018 11 May 2017 

 
 
FDC International Ltd is recalling the above batches due to the presence of a precipitate, 
which has been identified as Sodium Cromoglicate, in some bottles. 
 
All remaining packs of the listed batches should be quarantined and returned to the 
original supplier. 
 
For medical and stock availability enquiries please contact Santosh Amoncar, tel: 01489 
565222 or 07903 203039; email:  fdcil@btconnect.com 
 
Recipients of this Drug Alert should bring it to the attention of relevant contacts by copy of this letter. 
NHS Regional teams are asked to forward this to community pharmacies, relevant clinics and 
dispensing  general practitioners. It is not necessary to forward this notice to non-dispensing GPs. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
Defective Medicines Report Centre 
10 South Colonnade 
Canary Wharf 
London 
E14 4PU 
Telephone +44 (0)20 3080 


